
RESOLUTION 
 
WHEREAS,  the Florida Building Commission was constituted by the Florida 
Legislature with members appointed by the Governor to develop, implement 
and maintain the Florida Building Code System; and 
 
WHEREAS, Richard W. Dixon has served as the Commission’s Executive 
Director since inception and served the citizens of Florida for over 38 years; 
and 
 
WHEREAS,  the Florida Building Commission is responsible for the 
development, implementation and maintenance of the Florida Building Code 
System through a participatory consensus-building process under the direction 
of the Commission’s Executive Director, Richard W. Dixon; and 
 
WHEREAS,  the Florida Building Commission recognizes the critical role 
Richard W. Dixon has played in the Commission’s development of important 
State policy decisions by working collaboratively with Building Code System 
stakeholders in a participatory process to build consensus on public policy; and  
 
WHEREAS,  Richard W. Dixon has always represented the Commission’s 
commitment to fairness and working collaboratively to build consensus on 
public policy in a highly visible and professional manner; and 
 
WHEREAS,  Richard W. Dixon has always demonstrated his personal 
commitment to integrity, working collaboratively, and treated all who interacted 
with the Commission’s processes with professionalism and respect; now 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED,  that the Florida Building 
Commission at its public meeting held in St. Pete Beach, Florida, January 31, 
2012, voted unanimously to express their appreciation and respect for the 
outstanding vision, leadership, dedication, public service, integrity and 
commitment to working collaboratively demonstrated by Richard W. Dixon, as 
Executive Director of the Florida Building Commission. 


